
X
VETO MESSAGE ON SHB 1417XMay 15, 2007XTo the Honorable Speaker and Members,
The House of Representatives of the State of WashingtonXLadies and Gentlemen:XI am returning, without my approval as to Section 3,
Substitute House Bill 1417 entitled:X

"AN ACT Relating to Washington state patrol survivor
benefits."

This bill reimburses the cost of health insurance premiums for
survivors of members of the Washington State Patrol Retirement
System who are killed in the line of duty. Section 3 amends an
uncodified emergency clause from legislation passed in 2001,
and could lead to confusion about the effective date of the
bill. This section is not needed to provide the insurance
benefits that the bill is designed to offer.XFor these reasons, I have vetoed Section 3 of Substitute House
Bill No. 1417.XWith the exception of Section 3, Substitute House Bill No.
1417 is approved.XRespectfully submitted,
Christine O. Gregoire
Governor


